Year 6 Information – Spring 2019
Dear Parents,

We hope you had an enjoyable Christmas break and would like to wish you a ‘Happy New Year’.

In Year 6, the Spring Term is hugely important for the children as it is almost their final opportunity to master the basic skills required for secondary school. It is also a busy time, in terms of preparation for the SATs tests in May. These tests assess the children’s ability in mathematics, reading and spelling, punctuation and grammar. The secondary schools use these scores as an initial assessment for Year 7. We hope that you will continue to support and encourage your child to take responsibility for their learning and remain focused throughout the rest of this term both in the classroom and at home completing homework.  
The hard work is not yet over in Year 6!
English 

Please continue to encourage the children to read extensively and broaden their range of genres. Lists of recommended authors are available on the website. 
This term the children will be studying Macbeth and beginning to look at balanced arguments. We will also be working on grammar, spelling and punctuation, creative writing and comprehensions.  As well as this, there will be a spelling test at the end of the term (the words are on the school website).  We encourage the children to learn the list of words across the whole term or 6 weeks as opposed to saving them all up for the last week.  The children need to know how to spell these words for the SATs tests in May so the recall of the spelling is not just for the end of term test.  It is key that the children are able to spell accurately when completing written work.
Mathematics
Two mental arithmetic (MA) tests are set every week as homework (unless arranged otherwise with your child’s class teacher) and it is important that the children do all their corrections before starting the next test. 
Many topics in mathematics will be covered this term and the children will be deepening their learning.  It is really beneficial if the children know their tables by rote up to 12x 12 – both in order and randomly. Practise at home is essential to ensure this is fluent.
Science
Our science topics this term will be ‘Light’ and ‘Evolution and inheritance’.  
Geography

Our geography topics this term are ‘Australia’ and ‘The British Government’.  Each class will be visiting the Houses of Parliament on either Tuesday 19th March or Wednesday 20th March. Nearer the time, we will send out a letter confirming timings and other arrangements. As part of this unit, we will study: key geographical features of the UK , political parties, voting, manifestos and learn how our MPs are elected.
Computing
The children will be starting a new topic programming Micro:bits.
Music

We will continue practising for the Young Voices concert as part of our music curriculum this term. Please encourage your child to practise the songs further at home as the children need to learn all the words and dance moves to the songs before the event as no words are allowed. Young Voices is on Monday 28th January. Please see the separate letter sent home this week for more details regarding arrangements for the event.
Art and DT
In DT this term we are hoping to plan and create our own healthy cereal bar. We will be asking children to bring in ingredients from home and will send a separate letter about this nearer the time. We will be looking at the works of Lowry as part of art lessons in Term 4 and producing images of our own, based on his idea of motion and perspective.
PE
The children have games on Thursdays. It is important they have full PE kit, including a change of socks (long socks for football and hockey, white socks for other sports), tracksuit trousers, football boots, shin pads and mouth guards. We had several children without the correct kit last term, so please ensure your child comes to school with the correct equipment for games on the day of sports related activities.  It is dangerous for us to teach PE with some children wearing football boots and some not so we must insist that all children have these in school this term.
Class PE (which is handball) is taught on a Wednesday. In Term 4 this will change to gymnastics on the following days: 6H Monday, 6P and 6B on Wednesday.
RE
Our focus this term will be Sikhism.
Secondary School Offers

School offers will be emailed and sent to parents on Friday 1st March 2019.  
Finally we hope this term runs as smoothly as the last term and we look forward to seeing you at Parent’s Evening on Wednesday 27th March and Thursday 28th March.   If you feel you have any further concerns, or would like clarification on a matter, please telephone the school office to make an appointment to come in and see your child’s class teacher.

Thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely,

Miss J. Parish      Miss M. Huntley     Mr T. Barratt

